Garthdee Community Council
Meeting Tuesday 12th January 2021 7pm via Zoom

1. Welcome & Attendance:

Paul O’Connor, Andrew Murray, Irene Buchan, Councillor Gordon Townson, 
Councillor Ian Yuill, Liz Ponting, Joe Espindola, Hilda Smith, Rob Preston

2. Apologies:

Benji Espindola, Arthur Allan


3. Minutes of the previous meeting:

Proposed by Liz Ponting
Seconded by Irene Buchan
 
4. Matters Arising:

The cheque was collected by Kaimhill primary school, as was the cheque for Gwens Garden.

5. 2020 AGM & Annual Accounts:

Agreed to hold the AGM at the start of next month’s meeting. Andy will speak to Alison Tough to see if she would verify the accounts. The com council agreed to get a thank you gift for Alison as well as a gift for Rab.

6. Correspondence:

Confirmation from National lottery SCVO re funds being transferred.
ACVO newsletter
Consultation from Police Scotland
Public engagement and climate change.
Ian suggested a google group for forwarding emails/correspondence.
Self Isolation support grants
Webinars from Karen Finch
Email re AGMs for com councils
Operational delivery agenda for the council
Locality funding and engagement sessions.
Receipt from Create Aberdeen.
Thank you email from Kaimhill Primary School.
Correspondence from Church of Scotland re Garthdee church.


7. Covid-19 issues and support project:

£68k joint funding bid for Create and Inchgarth through Garthdee community council.
The support project started last Wednesday. In the first 3 days, 120 people have been financially supported through this support project.
Gordon praised the centre and the team for this project helping residents across the south of the city.
Julia from Inchgarth community centre has sent out the mental health booklet again.
Paul asked for any suggestions as to ways people could be further supported. Currently 170 are getting social calls, gas, food and electric for those in need.
Gordon highlighted that many vulnerable people don’t have access to emails/IT. Suggested a letter drop to reach out to those, who could contact the community centre by phone. Paul- confirmed this was done in the first project, but agreed it would be worthwhile to do this again for the second project.
Joe suggested directing people /links for those who can’t get out to gyms for physical fitness.
Ian suggested that if the booklet was to be redistributed then it could be amended or added to ask residents to let us know if there are any other ways that we could help.
Gordon discussed the Spirit of the community awards. An online event to recognise people- the public could nominate. This could be used as a platform for getting nominations.



8. Local Issues:

-Standard of housing at Ramsay Crescent
The area needs to be brought up to standard. How do we get it on the council’s radar?
Ian suggested the community council could contact the council highlighting the issues with the housing in the area, and if we copy in local councillors who could add in their support.
Gordon stated that he has had individual communications re issues but agreed with Ian that if the community council could highlight it, councillors could lend their support.

-Anti-social behaviour issues and plans to address
Paul has met the parent and grandparent of a youth who has been involved in several issues of anti-social behaviour and through discussion has found out the names of several other youths involved.
There has been an increased presence of city wardens in the area.

-Community newsletter
This has been budgeted for already. The support project could be included. Any suggestions would be welcome.

Frank Robertson a former community councillor sadly passed away last week.
Jo Duthie has now moved out of the Garthdee area so will no longer be an associate community councillor.

9. Monthly Accounts:

Andrew presented the accounts. Paul noted his interest at this point with the accounts, as Inchgarth received funding for the support project through the community council.
Accounts proposed by: Hilda Smith
Seconded by Rob Preston

10. Planning Officer’s Report/Licensing Report/ Community Council forum update:

Nothing to report.


11. Councillors Reports:

Gordon gave an update re licensing. Gordon had received several communications regarding open sided structures for licensed premises.
Occasional licences were allocated by officers under delegated powers.
Following the Scotland/Serbia football match, there were many issues raised about The Draft project.  Police Scotland confirmed that they weren’t overwhelmed, however the scenes seen on social media would suggest otherwise. Gordon moved that The Draft project should not get another occasional licence.
Paul asked about if our most local pub, the Brig o Dee were to request a structure out the front of their premises or at the rear of the building, what the difference was between there and other licensed premises in the city. While this is not applicable at present due to the latest lockdown, however things could change in the future.
Irene asked about those premises that put up structures in public areas such as the street next to Soul, or the public gardens outside No10. Gordon confirmed that these premises would need to arrange with the landowners of the land in question, and agreement made and then they would seek an occasional license.

Ian thanked Gordon for leading the position on this, what he tried to do, Ian also voted on this matter. 
Ian highlighted that he has been dealing with issues with pavements being gritted. Complaints about the state of roads and pavements.
Requests for guidance and support about Coronavirus guidance and rules.
Vaccination scheme is rolling out. Residents will get a letter inviting you to your vaccination.
Paul expressed concern about the apparent lack of facility in the Garthdee area for vaccinations of residents in this area. There is a concern for our elderly and vulnerable residents having to take public transport into town and walking some distance.

12. AOCB:

Andrew gave an update on the use of the reporting tool on the Aberdeen city council website. A large pothole in the area was reported and within 7 days had been repaired and a update issued to Andrew. A dog waste bin requiring to be emptied was also reported and actioned within a short period of time. Since then, another 4 potholes in the local area have been reported to the council. It was agreed that we should be highlighting to residents to make use of the reporting tool to report any faults in the area.


Gordon wanted to commend the council officers who have had to work under very difficult circumstances- with many working in different areas with extra work to deal.
Paul- people are quick enough to complain but less quick to praise the good work that has been done- especially over these difficult times.
Ian requested that residents please use the reporting tool, and highlighted that residents taking the time to thank those officers who have been working so hard.


13. Date and time of next meeting:

Tuesday 9th February 7pm 
